
                                                                                            BOARD OF HEALTH 
May 13, 2021 

 
On Thursday, May 13, 2021, at 7:35 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of 
Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.   

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh, and the following statement was read at the 
commencement of the meeting. 
 
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 10, 2020, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
  

Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Audrey Balogh, Lisa Mickey, Christopher Balogh and  
Donna Lizanich  
Members Absent:  Tony Szumski, Karen Young and Vann Smith 
 
Donna Lizanich made a motion, seconded by Audrey Balogh, to accept the minutes of April 8, 2021.   Motion 
carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1.  Holland Township 
      E-mail from Dan Bush – April 15, 2021 
      Subject:  Rabies Clinic 
      May 22, 2021 -  Holland Fire House Route 519 -  10:00 A.M. to 12:00 Noon 
 
2.  Hunterdon County Department of Health 
      Memo to Hunterdon County Municipal Clerks 
      From:  Rebecca Lunger, Division Head of Solid Waste    April 20, 2021 
      Subject:  Date Change Regarding Upcoming Electronic Collection Event 
      Date changed from October 2, 2021 to August 28, 2021 
 
      Division of Solid Waste Hosting a Collection Event – May 18, 2021  4:30 PM to 6:30 PM 
      Air Conditioners, Dehumidifiers, Propane Tanks and Tires 
 
      Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety         March 16, 2021 
      Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Holland Township Public School 
      Rt. 519, 710 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff    3/16/21 
      Reason:   Initial Non Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory  Gold  
 
3.  New Jersey Department of Health 
      NJLINCS Health Alert Network 
      Public Health Update 
      Subject:  Updated Guidelines for SARS-CoV-2 Variant Strain Surveillance and Submission  5/7/2021    
      Attachments included. 
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4. St. Hubert’s Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services 
     3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, www.sthuberts.org 
     Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated May 1, 2021     April 1 to April 30, 2021 
 
5.  Hunterdon County Department of Health  
     Animal Bite Report, April 29, 2021 
     A male township resident was bitten on the left hand by his dog while giving dog medication by mouth. 
     Ten day confinement required 
      
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
Pearl reported she received a copy of a well casing report on Marc Phillips, Block:  13 Lot: 8, showing 51 feet of 6” 
casing.  Since there is enough casing in the well, the UV treatment is not necessary on this Waiver letter.  Pearl 
contacted the County Health Department and sent them a copy of the report. 
 
Donna Lizanich reported on the Covid-19 vaccinations given at Riegel Ridge.   Appointments were handled through 
the Holland Pharmacy.  Nine people were vaccinated on April 18, fifty people vaccinated on April 25, and not 
enough people signed up for May 2, so residents had to go back to the Holland Pharmacy to receive their 
injections.  
 
Pearl had spoken to the Maria Elena regarding Mrs. Stangil’s concern about water draining from her neighbor’s 
property onto her yard.  Mrs. Stangil will watch the situation before making a formal complaint to the Zoning 
Officer. This is not a Board of Health issue, since the new septic system was approved by the County Board of 
Health and completed properly. 
 
Audrey stated she has been tracking the daily Coronavirus statistics by State, County and Holland Township. 
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich.  The meeting adjourned 
at 8:00 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.sthuberts.org/

